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Will be available 
next week in 
the Bulletin! 

 

The Nativity of the Lord (Christmas)  - CYCLE 

O God, who on this day 
revealed your Only Be-

gotten Son to the nations 
by the guidance of a star, 
grant in your mercy, that 

we, who know you al-
ready by faith, may be 
brought to behold the 

beauty of your sublime 
glory. Through our Lord 
Jesus Christ, your Son, 

who lives and reigns with 
you in the unity of the 

Holy Spirit, God, for ever 
and ever AMEN 

  January 8, 2023 

Parish Family of St. Mary, Centralia & St. Lawrence, Sandoval  

424 E. Broadway                                    
Centralia, Illinois 62801                                                                        

(618) 532-6291  
 

 EPIPHANY OF OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST  - CYCLE A 

SCRIPTURE 
January 15,  2023 

 

Isaiah: 49:3,5-6 
Psalm: 40:2,4,7-8,8-9,10; 

 1 Corinthians: 1:1-3 
John: 1:29-34  

H 

Y 

m 

SCRIPTURE 
January 8, 2023 

 

Isaiah: 60:1-6 
 Psalm: 72:1-2,7-8,10-11,12-13 

Ephesians: 3:2-3a,5-6 
Matthew: 2:1-12 

 

 

#329, We Three Kings 
#334, As with Gladness Men of Old 
#328, The First Nowell 
#314, Good Christian Friends, Rejoice 
# 878 

“Dear brothers and sisters, after the great Pope John Paul II, the cardinals  
have elected me -a simple, humble worker in the vineyard of the Lord.” 



Thank you for remembering me at 
Christmas!  The beautiful cards, 
homemade goodies, wonderful 

gifts, phone calls and visits made 
Christmas so wonderful!  It is a 

great honor to celebrate Christmas with you.  

Blessings, Father Steve  

ST. MARY PARISH SUPPORT (12/25/2022) 

Christmas Envelopes / Online Giving $16,840.00 

Envelopes/Online Giving 410.00 

Loose 570.00 

Campaign for Human Development 522.00 

Diocesan Christmas 155.00 

TOTAL $18,497.00 

visit: stmarycentralia.org 

Thank you for supporting 
 St. Mary Parish and School 

 

You may place your envelope in  
the basket at St. Lawrence or St. Mary and  

Your gift will be credited to you. 

For those who are sick, homebound, in the hospital or suffer-
ing in any way, especially: Blain Loll, Robin Cimera, Waylon 
Vick, Natasha Lang, Fr. Gary Gummersheimer, Brian “Gooter” 
Gurthrie, Ruby Stratmann, Deb Steward, Brian Logsdon,  The 
suffering of Ukraine and all Covid19 patients.  
For those in Care Centers, and Specialized Living Centers…
May they stay safe and healthy.  
For those serving in the Armed Forces especially:  
Dylan Huether or away at College…   
 

ST. MARY PARISH SUPPORT (01/01/2023) 

New Year Envelopes / Online Giving $4,040.00 

Envelopes/Online Giving 1,610.00 

Loose 266.00 

School Support 470.00 

Altar Society 75.00 

Campaign for Human Development 27.00 

TOTAL $6508.00 

Saturday, January 7, 2023 (Vigil)  
  4:00 p.m. St. Mary Church  
   For the People, living and deceased     
Sunday, January 8, 2023 
  8:30  a.m. St. Lawrence  Church 
    †  Wilma Poninski 
    10:30 a.m. St. Mary Church 
   † Harold “Bud” Miller † Lawrence & Agnes Goebel 
 Tuesday, January 10, 2023 
  12:00 p.m. St. Mary Hospital Chapel 
   † Dr. Charles Fischer 
Wednesday, January 11, 2023 
  8:30 a.m. St. Mary Church (All School Mass) 
   † Sherry Logullo 

Thursday, January 12, 2023 
  8:30 a.m. - St. Lawrence Church 
    † Henry Nalewajka † Betty Spinner  
   † Dennis & Donna Stack  
 Friday, January 13, 2023 
 8:30 a.m. St. Mary Chapel 
    † Theresa Verdeyen 
 Saturday, January 14, 2023 (Vigil) 
  4:00 p.m. St. Mary Church  
   † Don & Roberta Wolden   
Sunday, January 15, 2023 
  8:30  a.m. St. Lawrence  Church 
    †  Shaun Ford  † Bonnie Richeson  
   †  Marty Metzer  †  Dennis & Donna Stack 
     10:30 a.m. St. Mary Church 
   † Jack Mann † Roy Szatkowski 
   



Thank You! 
I want to say thank you to everyone at St. Mary and St. Lawrence parishes for everything over 
these past few months. As you may know, after much prayer and conversation, I (together with 
Bishop McGovern and the vocation team) have discerned that God is not calling me to serve 
Him as a priest for the Belleville Diocese. Please know, with great joy, I have found many new 
friends and created many good memories during my three-year journey as a seminarian. And, 
sincerely, I have enjoyed my time here (albeit brief!) with you in Centralia and Sandoval. God is 
almighty and works all things unto good for those who love Him (Rom. 8:28). This truth of our 
Faith gives me strength and hope. I pray it is the same for you. May your heart be transformed 

into the heart of Christ, as I continue to strive to do the same. In gratitude and joy, all the best. Pax Christi, Robby 
 
Dear St. Mary, and St. Lawrence Parishioners, 
 On behalf of St. Mary and St. Lawrence Parish, I want to personally thank Robby for his dedication and love he showed 
towards our community during these past months. During his short time with us Robby became part of our community 
and he will be greatly missed.  Any church vocation, priestly, diaconate, religious life, requires the man or women to dis-
cern their calling through prayer, spiritual direction and personal reflection.  As Robby continues his discernment our 
prayers go with him.  Speaking from personal experience it is not easy accepting God’s call to the priesthood later in life.  
There are so many challenges that we face that younger men don’t have to deal with.  If you would like to drop Robby a 
note of thanks or just to stay in touch, his addresses is below.  Blessings and Peace! Fr. Steve  
 

ROBERT DODSON, 477 SCHWARZ RD, O’FALLON, IL 62269 

February 2023 Alan & Rosalie Thomas 

March 2023 Elliston & Garnier Families 

April 2023 Wayne & Mary Decker 

May 2023 Roy Szatkowski 

June 2023 Richard, Michael, Megan & Jacob Neff 

July 2023 Donoho & Metzger Families 

August 2023 Verdeyen & Willenborg Families 

September 2023 Gene Uhls 

October 2023 David Schwartz 

November 2023 Harold “Pete” Aydt 

December 2023 Bill Nall & Carol Hollern 

January 2024 Corinno & Anna Leeta Darin 

February 2024 OPEN 

February 2023 Rosie Timmons 

March 2023 Henry Verdeyen 

April 2023 Cameron Feig 

May 2023 OPEN  

June 2023 OPEN 

July 2023 OPEN 

August 2023 Mary Louise & Gordon Elliston 

September 2023 Robert & Gary Kabat 

October 2023 OPEN 

November 2023 OPEN 

December 2023 OPEN 

January 2024 OPEN 

February 2024 OPEN 

St. Mary Church St. Mary Chapel 
The Sanctuary Candle for the 

month of January  burns 

 in   loving memory of... 

The Sanctuary Candle for the 

month of January  burns  

in  loving memory of... 

Corinno & Anna 
 Leeta Darin 

John  
Johnson 

DONATION IS $60.00 PER MONTH - PLEASE CONTACT THE PARISH OFFICE FOR INFORMATION 618-532-6291 

 

 

 



Epiphany of the Lord 
“Then they opened their treasures and offered him 
gifts of gold, frankincense, and myrrh.” Matthew 
2:11 
 

The image of the Magi kneeling before the infant Je-
sus and opening their treasure chests for Him is an 
image that we should all try to follow each day. In grat-
itude for all that we have been given, we are called to 
generously share all of our gifts, not just the ones we 
pick and choose. God wants us to be generous with 
everything, but especially that one thing that means 
the most to you. 

 Soon after the birth of my son Charlie*, who has Down syndrome, a 
visitor asked whether he was “mild, moderate, or severe”—referring to 
his level of cognitive impairment. I knew the terminology, but the ques-
tion shocked me. In my arms I held my beautiful baby boy, who defied 
easy categorization. Clinical labels may describe some aspects of an 
individual’s “functioning,” but they don’t tell the whole story. Labels 
could not describe how Charlie’s smile lit up a room or how the sweet-
ness of his soul had captured our hearts so completely. 
 I once read an article in which a woman discussed the reasons for 
aborting her child with Down syndrome. The deal-breaker was watch-
ing a boy with Down syndrome at a restaurant with his parents: they 
had to hand-feed him a slice of pizza and wipe his face with a napkin. 
 This hit home for me. We weaned Charlie off a feeding tube when he 
was seven, spoon-feeding him and often wiping his face afterwards. I 
wonder how many people saw us and decided a life like his isn’t worth 
living. Had anyone asked, I would have said, “It might look a little crazy 
from the outside, but he’s an amazing little boy, and it’s a good life.” 
 It’s like looking at a stained-glass window from the outside: the col-
ors look dark, and you can’t quite make out the figures. From the in-
side, however, with the sun shining through it, the effect can be bril-
liant. From inside our family, love illuminates our life with Charlie. What 
may seem dreary to others, perhaps even unbearable, is actually filled 
with beauty and color. We know, for instance, that Charlie worked hard 
to gain basic feeding skills that most people take for granted, and we 
are so proud of his valiant efforts. 
 Many parents want perfect children, and our culture is obsessed with 
superficial perfection. Photos are airbrushed, and social media depicts 
seemingly perfect lives. However, God calls us to seek perfection not 
in appearance or abilities, but in love.  
 
©2020 by United States Conference of Catholic Bishops.  

May We Open Our  

Hearts To Christ 
 28 December 2022 

 
 As I am sitting here on December 28 writing this 
column, I am absorbing the remarks in Rome today 
by Pope Francis and the Holy See press office con-
cerning the declining health of Pope Emeritus Ben-
edict XVI. I pray each day for Pope Francis and for 
Pope Emeritus Benedict and invite you to join me in 
asking God to bless them. 
 Today I find myself thinking back to Christmas 
2010. I was a pastor in the Archdiocese of Chicago 
and our parish was developing our social communi-
cations. Just before Christmas, Pope Benedict XVI 
was the guest speaker for a BBC radio program, 
“Thought for the Day.” Our parish posted a video 
we created including Pope Benedict’s short ad-
dress on the BBC. Ever since then I’ve returned to 
his words each Christmas. 
 
Pope Benedict said: 
 The child that was born in Bethlehem did indeed 
bring liberation, but not only for the people of that 
time and place-he was to be the Savior of all peo-
ple throughout the world and throughout history. 
 And it was not a political liberation that he 
brought, achieved through military means: rather, 
Christ destroyed death for ever and restored life by 
means of his shameful death on the Cross. 
 And while he was born in poverty and obscurity, 
far from the centers of earthly power, he was none 
other than the Son of God. 
 Out of love for us he took upon himself our human 
condition, our fragility, our vulnerability and he 
opened up for us the path that leads to the fullness 
of life, to a share in the life of God himself. 
 As we ponder this great mystery in our hearts this 
Christmas, let us give thanks to God for his good-
ness to us, and let us joyfully proclaim to those 
around us the good news that God offers us free-
dom from whatever weighs us down; he gives us 
hope, he brings us life. 
 As we move toward the conclusion of the Christ-
mas Season and cross the threshold of a new civil 
year, may we open our hearts to Christ. With Pope 
Francis and Pope Emeritus Bene-
dict let us receive and share the 
good news that God offers us free-
dom from whatever weighs us 
down: our sin history, our 
struggles, our discourage-
ment. May we rejoice with 
fresh hearts that Christ 
gives us hope, he brings us 
life. 
 
In Christ, 
Bishop Michael McGovern 

 



St. Mary Roman Catholic Church 
Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
REVEREND STEVEN M. PAUTLER - PASTOR 

 

Office:  618-532-6291  School: 618-532-3473  Rectory: 618-532-5041 
Email: parish@stmarycentralia.org  Website: www.stmarycentralia.org 

\ 

Parish Trustees -  Greg Schwartz & Patty Williams   
Mrs. Maria Pryor, Principal 

Susan  Niepoetter - Business Manager 
Vicki Laquet - CRE 

Katie Schmollinger - Administrative Assistant 
Lynn Featherling - St. Mary School Secretary 

 

 —Pastoral Council—        
 Joan Beguelin, Pete Donnelly, Garrett Ford, Lisa Guthrie, Wayne 
Houser, Nancy Lukasik, Vicki Laquet, Manny Maco, Martina Maco,  

Mary Miller, Greg Schwartz, Nicole Sandahl, Mike Stock, 
and Patty Williams.  

 

—Finance Council—                                                                              
Greg Schwartz, Patty Williams,  Dr. Jerry Beguelin,  

Louis Curl,  Jack Graham,  Dr David Knowles, Dan Laquet, Steve Pigg, 
Nancy James, Rodney Resch, Theresa Hacker. 

 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

LIVESTREAM can be found  on the St.  
Mary Catholic Church – Centralia, Illinois 

FACEBOOK PAGE 

https://www.facebook.com/TimLFergPhotosStM/  
Tuesday Mass 12 Noon St. Mary’s Hospital 
Thursday 8:30 a.m. St. Lawrence Church 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. - St. Mary Church (all school mass) 
Friday Mass 8:30 a.m. at St. Mary Chapel 
Saturday (vigil) Mass, St. Mary 4:00 p.m.  

Sunday Mass, St. Lawrence 8:30 am  / Sunday Mass, 10:30am 

Sanctuary Candles burn for 
one month in memory of a  

departed loved one.  We are 
asking $60.00 per month to 

cover the cost of the candle.  
For more information and to 
secure a date contact the 

Parish Office 532-6291 

Mass Intentions 
are $10.00 per 

Intention. 
Please call: 
 532-6291 

CHILD PROTECTION TRAINING DATES 
Initial Child Protection Policies and Trainings for new volunteers and 
employees are available online at:  www.diobelle.org/faith-formation/
child-protection. All volunteers must follow diocesan guidelines to 
participate in parish activities with minors.   

January 14th 
and January 15th 

4:00 PM 10:30 AM 

Lector: Sr. Andrea P. Donnelly 

Extra-Ordinary  
Minister Eucharist   
 

B. Broda 
N. Pryor 
N. Guerrero 

D. Pahnke 
L. Meier 
M. Maco 

Altar 
Servers 

D. Laquet 
C. Pigg 
N. Wolfe 

JD. Meier 
T. Aydt 
B. Schwartz 

Ushers: P. Pierson 
G. Gettinger 
J. Opolony 

T. Holle 
T. Ballagh 
 

Greeters: V. Laquet S. Tiemann 

Offertory Wolfe Family Warren Family 

Cantor: T. Hawkins P. Pahnke 

https://www.facebook.com/TimLFergPhotosStM/


So I am back from my vacation. Did you miss me?  I 
celebrated Christmas with my cousin Felix and family 
who live in Florida. Felix, is one interesting cat!  He 
works for a mouse, a big eared mouse called Mickey. 
Not bad employment — while I chase critters out of the 
little cat’s School, Felix chases them out of the big 
eared mouse Mickey’s playground.  Mickey’s home is a 
busy place during the day, so Felix works nights.  
He took me on his patrol, he visits a 
haunted house, a big castle, a bunch 
of crazy pirates, tiki birds, that don’t 
fly, and all the presidents of the Unit-
ed States! There are plenty of crit-
ters to chase, I had fun.  But I’m glad 
to be home and protecting my lil cats 
from critters.  Love Sister Gracie 

 



“And the Word became flesh and dwelt among us, full of 
grace and truth; we have beheld his glory,  glory as of the 

only-begotten Son from the Father” ~ John 1:14 
Merry Christmas! 

       Thank you so much for all of your holy prayers, support, and patience 
within this first year of my priesthood! To be honest, it has been quite a wild journey 
settling into my parish assignment at the Church of St. Joseph in Dickinson with Fr. 
Justin Waltz and teaching for my very first semester at Trinity Catholic School with 
Fr. Christian Smith and Fr. Grant Dvorak! In this time of transition into the priesthood 
and back into the Diocese of Bismarck, it has meant a lot to me to be surrounded by 
so many other experienced and supporting priests and families!  

After graduating from Kenrick Seminary in St. Louis and receiving the life-
long gift of my new priestly identity in Jesus Christ in service to his holy Church, I 
spent the summer with Fr. Waltz cleaning, organizing, and fixing things for our new 
assignment together at St. Joseph. Toward the end of the summer, I flew down to 
Fort Washington in Maryland to baptize my new nephew Theodore at a parish in the liturgical tradition of the Ordinari-
ate of the Chair of St. Peter. Shortly after, I began teaching High School for the first time at Trinity Catholic Schools, 
teaching Sacred Scripture to half of the seniors and to all of the sophomores. I also taught Latin for the 5th and 6th grade 
music class with Testudo - my Latin Pokémon helper - so that they could chant the Latin ordinary parts of the Mass. 
Once a month, I taught a dozen students how to solve the Rubik’s Cube for Trinity’s Great Teams program. For city-
wide faith formation through the Catholic Academy, I have been involved with the curriculum and teaching of the public
-school students for the four parishes in Dickinson. 

A new religious presence in Dickinson has also been a great help to my priestly mission. Seminarian Colton 
Steiner has been substituting regularly for my classes, especially on Mondays - my day off for rest. I am good friends 
with Colton from our time together at the seminaries both in St. Paul and in St. Louis. Colton is also originally from St. 
Joseph in Dickinson, which is another great connection as he serves across town at St. Wenceslaus with Fr. Robert 
Shea. In addition, it has been very exciting to welcome the Handmaids of the Heart of Jesus not only to the Diocese of 
Bismarck but to Dickinson. I have known the Handmaids since I was in High School, and it has been a joy helping them 
settle into their newly renovated Convent for the city. I was honored to be the first priest to celebrate mass for them 
once they moved in, and I was also able to attend Bishop Kagan’s official consecration of their convent altar for gener-
ations to come! A very special blessing has been the presence of my own sister, Sr. Thérèse Marie ACJ, as one of the 
Handmaids! I am looking forward to serving alongside my “sister” sister and the other Handmaids to help people en-
counter Jesus Christ!  

In addition to attending various sports events, activities, and concerts, Mrs. Kelli Schneider, Colton Steiner, and 
I took the freshman class on a pilgrimage to St. Clement’s Oratory to visit the grave of my 2nd Cousin Michelle 
Duppong, who is currently in the canonization process to become an officially recognized saint! I was able to celebrate 
mass for the students, lead them in prayer at the gravesite, and connect them with the witness of Michelle’s sister Rene 
to inspire them to also live saintly lives.  

Now that the final exams from the semester are now over and Fr. Waltz and I are finally settled into our living 
and working spaces, Fr. Justin Waltz at St. Joseph in Dickinson has generously sent me back to my family for my first 
Christmas as a priest and so that I could celebrate my first Christmas masses with his brother Fr. Josh Waltz at St. Jo-
seph in Mandan! Right after Christmas, I am going on a 20-day pilgrimage to the Holy Land with my classmates through 
Kenrick-Glennon Seminary, led by my Sacred Scripture professors, Fr. Charles Samson and Dr. Stephen Fahrig. I am 
thrilled to be able for form my biblical imagination by the very places where Jesus walked on earth so that I can con-
nect others more deeply to the humanity and the divinity of Jesus! Feel free to follow me on my journey at the following 
links:  

 

Holy Land Pilgrimage: https://www.pilgrimages.com/frsamson/ 
Fr. Wanner’s Pilgrimage Blog: https://trinitycatholicschools.com/fr-wanners-pilgrimage 
 

Satis Trinitas, 
Rev. Fr. Benjamin Wanner, M.A. 
Parochial Vicar of the Church of St. Joseph in Dickinson, ND 
Parochial Vicar of the Church of St. Peter and St. Paul in New Hradec, ND 
Instructor at Trinity Catholic Senior High School in Dickinson, ND 



    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

ALVI N J. HOLTHAUS 
OWNER 

 

STUMP 
REMOVAL 
Fully Insured   Free Estimates 

 

Phone 
(618) 532-5447 

 

 

We welcome back Nine88 for a Blue Grass Mass, 

Saturday, January 14, 2023 for the 4:00 p.m. 


